BOARD OF HEALTH 

MINUTES 

18 JANUARY 2011
CALL TO ORDER BY WILLIAM T. WALSH

PRESENT William T. Walsh, Chairman, Peter C. Ryan, Vice Chairman, Michael A. Catalano and Colleen M. Strapponi, Secretary.
Mr. Ryan motions to accept the minutes of the 04 January 2011 meeting, second Mr. Catalano.  The vote is unanimous.

OLD BUSINESS:

FOREVER INKED

Mr. Walsh advises the Board that Mr. Catalano has completed the inspection.  Mr. Catalano advises the Board that the business owner is proposing a new work station for the third employee.  Mr. Catalano advised the business owner that she would require a building permit for the proposed work. In addition, Mr. Catalano requested a schedule for the hours of the employees. Mr. Catalano stated that the current work area would be cramped with a third employee.  Mr. Catalano advised the business owner to prepare the schedule and file for the building permit as soon as possible.
NEW BUSINESS:

DEP Notification – Mr. Walsh advises the Board that the DEP has notified the property owners that it will no longer require the water testing of the property.  The notification states that previous testing has not revealed any contamination of the drinking water supply.  The Board does not discuss the matter further.
37 MAIN STREET

Mr. Walsh advises the Board that the tenants of the basement rental unit requested an inspection of the rental unit alleging mold.  Mr. Walsh and Mr. LeClaire inspected the rental unit and found no mold in the apartment.  Mr. Walsh did notice a water stain on the ceiling in the bathroom possibly from the above rental unit.  The tenants advised that they were vacating the premises and that the landlord was coming in to make the repairs.  Mr. Walsh stated that the rental unit was not in violation of any state sanitary codes.

200 LINCOLN STREET
Mr. Walsh advises the Board that an investigation was performed as a result of a complaint from the nurses office alleging asbestos exposure resulting in illness.  The inspection did reveal the possibility of the presence of asbestos in the floor tile that was covered by carpeting; however, one corner of the carpeting did expose the asbestos floor tiles.  The school committee has received a proposal from a consultant to mitigate the asbestos.  Mr. Walsh and Mr. LeClaire requested a copy of same.  Mr. Walsh and Mr. LeClaire ordered the immediate vacancy and relocation of the school nurse office until this matter has been resolved. This matter is ongoing and will be supervised by Mr. Walsh and Mr. LeClaire.  Mr. Walsh will keep the Board advised as this matter progresses.
ANNUAL PERMITS

Mr. Ryan and Mr. Catalano advise that they have reviewed the individual applications and the documentation is in order.  Mr. Ryan motions to approve the following permits:

Gibson Cesspool – 2011 Septic Hauler’s Permit

J. Hockman – 2011 Septic Hauler’s Permit

BILLS:
Mr. Ryan motions to pay the following bills:

Wheelabrator Millbury, Inc. – December 2010 Tipping


$14,230.68

Richard Tartaglia – 2011 Trash/Recycling Schedule Photocopy

$317.34

Second Mr. Walsh.  The vote is unanimous.

Mr. Ryan motions to close the meeting, second Mr. Walsh.  The vote is unanimous.
Respectfully submitted,

Colleen M. Strapponi

